## METROPOLITAN BOARD OF PARKS AND RECREATION MINUTES OF ACQUISITION COMMITTEE MEETING

**JUNE 4, 2024** 

A meeting of the Board of Parks and Recreation Acquisition Committee of the Metropolitan Government of Nashville and Davidson County, Tennessee was held on Tuesday, June 4, 2024, at 11:45 am in the Centennial Park Conservancy Conference Room, 2565 Park Plaza, Nashville, TN. Board members present were: Mr. Edward Henley III, Mr. Pete DeLay, Mr. Crews Johnston, Ms. Cheryl Mayes, Ms. Susannah Scott-Barnes and Dr. Michelle Steele. Ms. Macy Amos was present to represent Metro Legal.

The meeting was called to order by Mr. Edward Henley III.

## II. PUBLIC COMMENT PERIOD

None

III. 05-24-08

ACQUISITION COMMITTEE RECOMMENDS APPROVAL TO AMEND THE CURRENT GREENWAY EASEMENT AGREEMENT BETWEEN METRO PARKS

AND THE DEVELOPERS OF A PROPOSED MULTI-FAMILY USE DEVELOPMENT TO BE LOCATED AT 2<sup>ND</sup> AVENUE NORTH AND VAN BUREN STREET.

Per discussion the Acquisition Committee recommended approval to amend the current Greenway Easement Agreement between Metro Parks and the developers of a proposed multi-family use development to be located at 2<sup>nd</sup> Avenue North and Van Buren Street on Parcels 08205013400, 08205013900, 08205014000, and 08205013300 for realignment of the existing greenway trail. The Greenway currently runs east to west from 2<sup>nd</sup> Avenue North to 1<sup>st</sup> Avenue North, north of Van Buren Street and connecting to the existing Cumberland River Greenway in Germantown. The proposed easement amendment will include design and construction, lighting and landscaping, subject to Metro Parks' design approval, and maintenance in perpetuity. Council District 19

## IV. ADJOURN